News from Chris & Alison Hawksbee in Paraguay

Several pointers for prayer:


1. We have started harvesting the sesame seed in El Estribo and Rio Verde; however, the price of the seed hasn't been settled upon. The buyers only want to pay 3000 guaranies a kilo and the small farmers want a base price of 8000. This was the price last year, and they don't want anything less. They are also pushing for a subsidy because of the loss of production due to drought. Please pray that a suitable paying market be found to give the producers a fair price. Some sesame wasn't sown till 40 days ago due to the lack of rain, but it won’t be ready till the end of May if it receives enough rain. However, this already hits winter and it could get frosted off.

2. We are continuing with the small adobe houses, which were due to be built back in July last year by the volunteer team. However, I wasn't here to supervise it due to my father’s ilness and death.  In San Carlos and Palo Santo, they have combined their houses, and are building a clinic and a dispensary. They hope to buy medicines for their dispensary from some of the income from the sale of sesame.


In Santa Fe, they are building a consulting room for the midwife.
In Tres Tamarindos, a house is being built for a very poor family.
We then hope to get another one built in Dos Palmas, and probably a house for a teacher in San Carlos. (A house is a one-roomed affair 3 x 3.5 metres). Pray for Esteban Galeano, my helper, as he oversees these, and also that the government will come forward with another work contract for him as an extension worker.

3. Pray for Alison, as she has started an Open University course in order to upgrade her HND to a degree. A lot of work on top of her teaching. She is now teaching science.

4.The Zeballos Cue church has picked up considerably over the last few months. Pray that this continues. Also for the PEPE school, which has just started back after the holidays and also the Saturday lunches for poor kids of the neighbourhood. Pray for the outreach to the parents of these kids.

5. We also need a lot more rain to fill the water reservoirs before going into winter, otherwise there are going to be serious problems for drinking water.

Thanks for all your prayers.


Love and greetings,


Chris and Alison
